
MARCH 2025 MISSION REPORT

We had a fantastic March and had many new 
visitors to Church and classes. Three new 
people want to join the Church and asked to be 
Baptised on Easter Sunday! Amen! We have 
been averaging 80-120 in the field, 25-35 on 
Sundays and 12-25 during weekday classes.  Sundays and 12-25 during weekday classes.  
We had 3 salvations at Church and 5 at the 
Field! We have had a few members in the 
hospital in March and while I was visiting with 

them I the opportunity to visit with a Christian medical team and tour their 
facility that we are able to utilitze for Free! Paise God! Mike and Jason 
from Springer Missionary Baptist Church, Our sponsor Church in 
Oklahoma came out at the begining of March and we worked on some 
projects and continued to search for more property. 
Please continue praying for a property so we can add more trailers for the Please continue praying for a property so we can add more trailers for the 
work camping program. We have many interested. Thank you all for your 
love and generous support. May God Bless Always! 


